Minidoka County School District
Fundraising Summary
September 13, 2016

Minico Department/Club Events Used For
St. Council/Body Color Run Activities

Color Festival Assemblies
Dances Veterans’ Breakfast
T-Shirt Staff Breakfast
Food Sales Send offs
Agora Stores Freshmen Orientation
Vinyl Sayings Dances
Candy Grams
Candy Sales

DVD Sales of Graduation

TOTAL: 57,000-510,000

Skills/Diesel Tech Vehicle Repairs Travel to Skills USA
Hat Day Behavior Incentives
Car Bash Activities
Snack/Drink Sales Gifts, Guest Speakers,
Raffles Awards
Car Wash
Hamburger Sales
Car/Truck Show

TOTAL
Science Club $10 Dues Field Trips

Sales from Natures Vision
Catalogs

Physics Day at Lagoon
CSl Planitarium

Pi Day

Pizza Party

T-shirts

$300 Scholarship
Activities

TOTAL $2,223

Chapter of Business
Professionals

Yard Sales

Metal Recycling
Spring/Fall Car Wash
Candy/Popsicle Sales
Raffles

Ice Cream Pie Sales

Costs for competition

Mr. MHS
TOTAL
Spanish Club Yard Sales Activities
Water Sales Gift of green
Pencils/Erasers T-shirts

Candy/Popsicles
Raffles

Car Wash

Bake Sale
Holiday Sales

TOTAL: $100-5500




LMinico Department/Club Events Used For
' Senior Class Senior Class Shirts Donuts
Graduation CD Activities
Parking Spots Lagoon Trip
Agora Store Graduation Supplies
Senior BBQ
TOTAL 53,850
Idaho Drug Free Club Water Sales Youth Summit
Car Wash
TOTAL 52,000
Baseball Orange Sales
Sponsor Sales TOTAL
Volleyball Powder Puff Game Balls
Bracelets Uniforms
Donor Banner Activities
$100 donation per player | TOTAL $1, 160-51,260
Wrestling Gun Raffle ($10,000) Warm Ups
Singlets

Team Travel to State
Season

Tournaments/Camps
TOTAL 58,000
Mt. Harrison St. Council/Body Casual Wednesday Shirts
Dances
Trunk R Treat
Prizes
Games
Pizza Party
End-of-Year Bash
TOTAL 51,075
West Minico St. Body Ice Cream Sales Curriculum
Electronic Billboard
TOTAL
East Minico St. Body/Sports Cookie Dough Student Rewards
Catalog Sales Activities
Sport Dinners Mat for Gym Floor
Projects
TOTAL $3,000-55,000)
Rupert St. Body Chocolate Sales Marquee
Hat Day TOTAL 520,000-530,000)
TLC St. Body Yard Sales Field Trips
Hat Day Behavior Incentives
Pencils/Erasers Curriculum Projects
Candy/Popsicle Sales Guest Speakers
Raffles
Car Wash
Bake Sale TOTAL 52,000
Heyburn St. Body Fall Harvest Activity 1 -1 Devices
$10,00 Collected Last Yr. Prizes
Cougar Run Shirts
$1,500 Collected Last Yr. | TOTAL$11,500
(Collected)

$38,000 Needed




ATTACHED ARE FUNDRAISER PROPOSALS FOR 2016-2017

Catie Smith

Student Council/Leadership

6/7/16

Dear Dr. Cox and the Minidoka County School Board,

This is a letter to request permission to do fundraisers for the needs of the Student
Body, Student Council, and Leadership classes/programs.

Some examples of the activities we need to facilitate are:
Freshman Orientation (chalk & posters) $35

Souper Bowl costs (mostly tape, poster board, and ink for printing posters and flyers)
$40

Homecoming Activities (items for advertising, games, incentives, prizes, etc.) $265
Assemblies (games, recognitions, prizes for games)-Freshman Orientation, all
Orientation assemblies, Fall, Winter, & Spring sports, Homecoming, pep, Red

Halverson, East/West, Gift of Green, etc. $375

Dances: Homecoming, Harvest, Chick Pick, & Prom (decorations, tickets, DJ, added
activities) $5480

Veteran's Breakfast (decorations) $25

3 Teacher Appreciation Breakfasts $150-450

Spring Fling activities (similar to Homecoming) $125

Sport's send-offs when any team makes it to the State play-offs $20-200

Send-offs when students make it to State competitions. $20-80

Approx total for the year $7,000-10,000

Upon approval, we would like to possibly use the following fundraisers:



Color Run (entrance fee $5-10, T-shirt $12, and chalk sales $1-5 per bag)
Color Festival (entrance fee $2 and chalk sales $1-5 per bag)
Dances (ticket sales) $10-35

T-Shirt sales-Homecoming, Spirit, possibly Pink-Out, Minico vs. Burley, other events
$12-15

Food sales at events $1-3

Working in the Agora Store. $200-400

Vinyl sayings (window clings) $5-15

Candy-grams $1-3

Candy/holiday sales $1-5

Opportunities unforseen

DVD sales of graduation/Senior Shout Out video/End of the Year video $10

In addition to fundraising for our activities:

We collect donations at school for the canned food drive and Gift of Green.
We also often collect money donations at events to support worthy causes, such as the
Mini-Cassia Child Protection Team, Make-a-Wish Foundation, American Heart

Association, and other causes.

We would like to raise the needed $7,000-10,000 and possibly more to purchase
needed equipment/supplies.

Sincerely,

Catie Smith



BASEBALL FUNDRAISER

Each year we sell oranges in December and in March we sell
advertising in our yearly program.

Fundraisers for the building are going to be separate from those.
For the building we will do a call-a-thon, and a possible auction
dinner. The fundraisers for the building still need to be worked
through a bit before we do them.



rinidoka County School District #331

instructional intensity in all classrooms through the use of Idaho Core Standards and by incorporating 215 century
strategies to improve academic achievement and demonstrate growth for all students.”

Board Members Administration
Tammy Stevenson, Chairman Jason Gibbons, Vice Chairman Dr. Kenneth Cox, Superintendent
JoAnna Cook, Trustee Bonnie Heins, Trustee Patricia Knoblauch, Board Clerk
Rick Stimpson, Trustee Michelle DeLuna, Business Manager

Dear Dr. Cox and Board;

The Skills USA/Diesel Tech club will be involved in the following fundraiser for the upcoming school
year:

Educational Need:
e Travel to Skills USA events and activities
e Behavior Incentives for performance enhancements

e Travel and activities that are determined by club members, students, instructors, and advisory
group

» Gifts, guest speakers, and other awards as determined by the club
Amount: varies year to year |
Suggested fund raisers:

e Vehicle and shop repair projects

e Hat day (you can wear a hat for $1)

e (Car bash (homecoming or other event)

e Snack/drink sales

o Raffles

e Car wash

e Hamburger Sales

e Car/Truck show
Cordially,

Justin Tate

310 10" St. Rupert, Idaho 83350 ~ Telephone (208] 436-4727 ~ Fox (208) 436-6593 ~ www.minidokaschools.org



To Whom It May Concern, August 2016
This letter is regarding the Minico Science Club’s fundraiser and spending.

Members of the Science club pay $10 dues to join the club. This is not enough money to pay for all of our
activities throughout the school year. (We like to have at least one activity per month and we like to have food
at our activities.) Therefore, members are asked to participate in one fundraiser early in the school year —
usually in October. We sell items from one of two catalogs, both of which are operated by the same company.
We use either the Uncle Jerry’s t-s or Natures vision catalogs. The goal for each student is to sell 12 items from
the catalog. Depending on which items they sell, this could raise anywhere from $40-5$100 per student for the
club.

We use the money for the following activities:

* Two all day field trips: the destination varies, but we have gone to Boise and Idaho Falls in the past. The
club pays for the bus and the entrance fees to the museum or wherever we go.

e This year we hope to attend Physics Day at Lagoon in May of 2017 & the club will pay for the bus &
entrance fees

e Atrip to the CSI Planetarium at night-the club pays for the bus and the show

e PiDay celebration-we eat pie from Perkins-paid for by the club

e End of the Year pizza party-the club buys the pizza

e The club purchases t-shirts for those students who meet the fundraising goal-those who don’t do the
fundraiser must buy their own shirt if they want one

e The club gives a $300 scholarship to the Science Club President for the year.

e The other activities vary from month to month depending on the president’s ideas/plans. Usually, the
club pays for food and supplies for any crafts or activities we do.

Because the amount of members we have every year varies, we cannot set a specific goal for fundraising,
nor can we say the exact amount we will spend during the year. We do try to spend approximately the
amount we earn each year, however. If we have a particularly good year, the club will pay for lunch or
dinner on the field trip, but if not, the students pay for their own food. We also like to keep a little extra in
the fund so that we have money to pay for our first field trip of the year, which we try to take prior to doing
the fundraiser.

Here are the numbers for last year. Assuming we have approximately the same amount of members and
fundraising as last year, our numbers for this year will be about the same.

Minico Science Club 2015-16:

e 96 members

e Made $960 from dues

e Made $1077 from fundraiser

e Spent $2223 on the activities similar to those listed previously

Sincerely,
Amy Larson
Minico High School Science Club Advisor



Minidoka County School District #331

“IWe will increase instructional intensity in all classrooms through the use of Idaho Core Standards and by
incorporating 215 century strategies to improve academic achievement and demonstrate growth for all students.”

Board Members Administration
Tammy Stevenson, Chairman Jason Gibbons, Vice Chairman Dr. Kenneth Cox, Superintendent
JoAnna Cook, Trustee Bonnie Heins, Trustee Patricia Knoblauch, Board Clerk
Rick Stimpson, Trustee Michelle DelLuna, Business Manager

Dear Dr. Cox and Board;

The Minico Chapter of Business Professional’s of America would appreciate your consideration of a
request to participate in fundraisers for costs associated with our Regional, State, & National
Competitions. The Regional Competition date, time and place has yet to be determined, State
Competition will be held the second week of March 2017, and the National Competition will be held
the first week of May 2017 in Orlando, Florida.

Amount: To Be Determined. The financial need is based upon the number of students participating in
Minico’s Business Club.

Suggested fund raisers:
e Yard sales
e Metal recycling
e Spring & Fall car wash
e Candy/popsicles sales
o Raffles
e Ice Cream pie sales
e Mr. MHS

Sincerely,

Cheryl Fagan

Business Department Head

310 10M §t. Rupert, Idaho 83350 ~ Telephone (208) 436-4727 ~ Fax (208) 436-6593 ~ www.minidokaschools.org



Minidoka County School District #331

“We will increase instructional intensity in all classrooms through the use of idaho Core Standards and by
incorporating 21% century strategies to improve academic achievement and demonstrate growth for all students.”

Board Members Administration
Tammy Stevenson, Chairman Jason Gibbons, Vice Chairman Dr. Kenneth Cox, Superintendent
JoAnna Cook, Trustee Bonnie Heins, Trustee Patricia Knoblauch, Board Clerk
Rick Stimpson, Trustee Michelle DeLuna, Business Manager

Dear Dr. Cox and Board;

Spanish Club at Minico High School would appreciate your consideration of a request to participate in
fundraising for club money to support our Spanish Club Activities. We are unable to collect fees in our
setting, and funds are needed as follows:

Club Needs:
e Homecoming activities
e Gift of Green —family sponsor
e T-shirts or other club apparel
e Other club activities
Amount: unknown but could be between $100-5500
Suggested fund raisers:
e Yard sales
e Selling water
e Selling pencils and erasers
e Candy/popsicles sales (after school hours)
e Raffles
e (Carwash
e Bake sale

e Holiday related sales

Sincerely,

Silvana Flores

Spanish Club Advisor / Spanish Teacher

Minico High School 292 W. 100 S., Rupert, Idaho 83350 Phone (208)436-5355 Ext. 159
e-mail: stflores@minidokschools.org



Minidoka County School District #331

“We will increase instructional intensity in all classrooms through the use of Idaho Core Standards and by
incorporating 215t century strategies to improve academic achievement and demonstrate growth for all students.”

Board Members Administration
Tammy Stevenson, Chairman Jason Gibbons, Vice Chairman Dr. Kenneth Cox, Superintendent
JoAnna Cook, Trustee Bonnie Heins, Trustee Patricia Knoblauch, Board Clerk
Rick Stimpson, Trustee Michelle DeLuna, Business Manager

Dear Dr. Cox and Board;

The Senior Class at Minico High School would appreciate your consideration of a request to participate
in fundraising for amount determined by orders to support our senior class activities, including but not
limited to the Senior Lagoon trip and graduation activities. The funds will be used for the following:

Educational Need:
e Donuts and Juice for Senior Sunrise (approx. $150)
e Homecoming Week Activities: Hall, float and dance decorating supplies (approx. $400)
e Spring Fling Week Lunch time activities (approx. $100)
e Senior Lagoon Trip (approx. $1200)

e Graduation supplies: decorations, tickets, announcements, Keynote speaker etc. (approx.
$1500)

e Senior Barbecue (approx. $500)
Amount: total amounts vary depending on the number of seniors in the graduating class
Suggested fund raisers:

e Senior Tee Shirt/Hoodie sale

e Graduation CD (pre order will have commencement exercise, end of year video and senior
shout out included on disc)

e Sale of Senior Parking Spots

e Agora Store (work during a game)

Sincerely,

Staci Hobbs

Sr. Class Advisor

310 10" §t. Rupert, Idaho 83350 ~ Telephone (208) 43¢-4727 ~ Fax (208) 436-6593 ~ www.minidokaschools.org



The Volleyball Coaches at Minico would appreciate your consideration of a request to participate in
fundraising for our 2016-2017 volleyball season.

Suggested fundraisers:

*Gather donations or sponsors for New uniforms for our JV and Varsity teams:
-Use $60 for Banner with all donors names on it.
-Expected to earn $1800 (One team uniforms cost $900)
-Each player on JV and Varsity will be required to find $100 donations.
-All donors will be on the program and banner, all donors who donate $100 or more will be announce at
each home game.

*Powder Puff Volleyball for Sr and Jr boys during Homecoming week.

-Saydi Anderson has talked to Mrs Smith and she has ok’d us to promote

and take tickets at the door. $3.00 each.

-We will make posters and spread word for teams and then the game will be one of the nights during
homecoming week.

-Dont know how much we will earn.

-We need it for new Balls. The state volleyball is changing this year from Tachikara to Baden so | need
to buy at least 5 new Baden balls.| am

missing 10 balls from my closet that need to be replaced.

-Balls cost $50 each so | need $500.

*Homecoming bracelets

-$80 for 300 bracelets. Sell bracelets for $2-$3
-different types of bracelets.

1-go pink ones for our pink night and football pink night
2-homecoming bracelet

- Hope to earn $300-$400.

- Spend $160 for bracelets

-Use money for balls, senior night, tape,pre-wrap

Thank You,

Michelle Perry

Minico Volleyball Coach
208-531-4667
micperry@minidokaschools.org




The wrestling team would like to hold a gun raffle as one of our already board approved
fundraisers. We know that a gun raffle could look like a red flag, but we would like to explain
how the fundraiser would be organized, and what the money would be used for. We have given
this much thought, and also talked to several people, including two wrestling coaches, who have
done this kind of fundraiser before in their schools. We anticipate selling 1000 tickets, and each
ticket will cost $20. We will then raffle 25 different guns to people in the community 18 years of
age or older. We don’t intend on actually purchasing guns, and having them available at the
raffle. Instead we would purchase gift certificates, from somewhere like Sportsman’s
Warehouse, that can then be used to purchase the guns.This way the winner of the gift
certificate would go to Sportsman’s Warehouse, and either receive the gun or use the gift card
for whatever they would like in the store. We want to reiterate that we will be buying gift
certificates, and raffling them off rather than exchanging the guns at the school. This also
insures all federal requirements would apply in order to receive the gun (ie. pass a criminal
background check and be 18 years of age).

We estimate making $10,000 after guns are purchased, and the raffle is conducted. The
funds would be used to buy new championship singlets for our varsity wrestlers to wear during
the finals of a tournament. We would need to buy 15 singlets with an estimated cost of $2000
for the championship singlets. We would like to buy new Cliff Keen warm ups for the varsity
team to use this year. The estimated cost for the warmups would be about $3000. We would
set $2000 aside for team travel to the state tournament. We are staying at a hotel close to the
Idaho Center, and we had to pay the difference for these rooms. We feel this is important for
the team because the hotel is within walking distance from the arena, and that way the kids that
make it to state will be able to have access to the hotel during the very long two day
tournament. We are anticipating a great tournament in which they will be hanging a banner
come February. The additional $3000 will be used for off season tournaments and camps (not
sanctioned by IDHSAA). The days of being a three month athlete are over, so these off season
tournaments and camps are vital in creating championship style athletes and teams.

Sincerely, Brad Cooper and Boe Rushton



Dear Dr. Cox and Board:

The Idaho Drug Free Youth Club at Minico High School requests permission to have permission to sale bottles
of water and have a few car washes to help raise money for this next school year.

The funds raised helps send some students to the Idaho Youth Summit each Spring in Coeur d'Alene Idaho, a
chapter retreat in Cascade in the Fall, some activities, our annual i2i program, and this year we want to bring in

a motivational speaker. The i2i costs over a thousand, the speaker will also cost over a thousand. Thus we
need to be able to raise money. This is a program that does change lives.

\We have not done anyother fundraing except these.

Sincerely yours



Casual Wednesday Fundraiser for
Mt. Harrison Student Council

Suggested Dates: Estimated Funds Raised:
September 14, 2016 $100-$120
October 12,2016 $100-$120
November 12, 2016 $100-$120
December 14, 2016 $100-$120
January 11, 2016 $100-$120
February 8, 2016 $100-$120
March 8, 2016 $100-$120
Apnl 12, 2016 $100-$120
May 10, 2016 $100-$120

Estimated Use of Casual Wednesday Fundraiser
Funds: (according to last year’s fundraiser funds usage)

Estimated Use of Funds: Estimated Cost:
Student Council Shirts (for those who can’t | $50-$100
afford to buy their own)
Halloween Dance for All Students $75-$100

(decorations, music, and treats)

Rupert Square Trunk-R-Treat (Decorations | $75-$100

and candy)

Christmas for a family in need $200-$300
Prizes for Ugly Sweater/ Christmas Hat Day | $25-$50
Valentines Day Dance for All Students $75-$100
(decorations, music & treats)

Games and prizes for Spring Fling $25-$50
Pizza party for Canned Food Drive $50-$75
End of the Year Bash $100-$200

For Casual Wednesday, students and staff at Mt. Harrison pay $2 for
the privilege of dressing casually (following Minico and District dress
code guidelines). Students and staff purchase tickets in addition to
getting a hand stamp AND writing their names on a list, which is
later turned in to the office and distributed to the teachers. Anyone
dressed casually is required to have their ticket and their hand stamp

all day.

Thank you, Amber Thompson



SCHOOL FUNDRAISERS

West Minico:
Fundraiser:
Ice Cream Sales

Funds used for:
Curriculum (especially Science)
Electronic Billboard



EAST

As a school, we plan to have one fundraiser next year. It will be through Great American. Students will

sell cookie dough and catalogue items. The funds will be used for student rewards/activities throughout
the year, a mat for the gym floor, and other projects to benefit our school. We will hopefully raise around
3,000-5,000 dollars from this one fundraiser. Last year we had a similar fundraiser, the funds were used
to purchase our new score board.

Other clubs and sports at East have fundraisers. The football team hosts a dinner, the dance team sells
various items, our cheer team fundraises, and our music departments all have smaller

scale fundraisers to buy materials, equipment, and travel to use for the school year. We do not have a
large amount of funds leftover in any of our accounts at East.

Thanks,



Laurie Copmann
Principal

Angela Davidson
Asst. Principal

Cindy Bartlome
Secretary

Gena Manning
Secretary

RUPERT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

202 18" Street « RUPERT, ID 83350 = (208) 436-9707 « FAX (208) 436-1726

June 8, 2016

Dear Dr. Board of Trustees and Dr. Cox,

The staff at Rupert Elementary would appreciate your consideration of a request to
participate in following fundraisers for the 2016-2017 school year.

School Goal:

e Marquee for the Rupert Elementary Campus
Projected Cost: $20,000-530,000
Suggested fund raisers:

e Chocolate sale

e Hat day (you can wear a hat for $1)- Money goes to Coats for Kids

We have spent most of our fund raising money in the past few years on technology.
By the end of summer we will have met the majority of that technology goal of having
one-to-one devices. We would now like to move forward on purchasing a Marquee for
our school.

Sincerely,

Laurie Copmann



Minidoka County School District #331

“We will increase instructional intensity in all classrooms through the use of Idaho Core Standards and by
incorporating 215 century strategies to improve academic achievement and demonstrate growth for all students.”

Board Members Administration
Tammy Stevenson, Chairman Jason Gibbons, Vice Chairman Dr. Kenneth Cox, Superintendent
JoAnna Cook, Trustee Bonnie Heins, Trustee Patricia Knoblauch, Board Clerk
Rick Stimpson, Trustee Michelle DeLuna, Business Manager

Dear Dr. Cox and Board;

The staff at the TLC would appreciate your consideration of a request to participate in fundraising for
$2,000 to support our ever-growing program. We are unable to collect fees in our setting, and funds
are needed as follows:

Educational Need:
e Academic field experience (Craters of the Moon, City of Rocks)
e Behavior Incentives
e Science, social studies, and health projects
e Guest speakers (Grumpmeter authors)
Amount: $2,000.00
Suggested fund raisers:
e Yard sales
e Hat day (you can wear a hat for $1)
e Selling pencils and erasers
e Candy/popsicles sales
e Raffles
e Car wash
e Bake sale

Sincerely,

Dyann Blood
TLC Principal

310 10 §t. Rupert, Idaho 83350 ~ Telephone (208) 436-4727 ~ Fax [208] 436-6593 ~ www.minidokaschools.org



Heyburn
Fundraiser:

Fall Harvest Activity - dinner and/or Halloween
Carnival
e collected money will be used to purchase 1-1
devices for our 2nd grade
e approximately $38,000 is needed to provide
those devices
e Has been a PTO function in the past -
approximately $10,000 raised by them in the
past

Spring 2nd Annual Cougar Fun Run -
family/community fun run
e collected fees will be used to provide
shirts/prizes for runners
e after expenses all funds will be used to purchase
one-one devices for students in 2nd grade
e approximately $38,000 is needed to provide 1-1
devices for all 2nd grade students
e approximately $1500 collected last year



